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KANSAS CLUBWOMAN NEWS 

 
Dear GFWC of Kansas Clubwomen, 
 
 As we are at the end of May and ready to move 
into those summer months, I want to wish each of you a 
wonderful summer with gardening, going on vacation, 
having grandchildren over to spend the night and playing 
and planning for our fall GFWC meetings. 
 
 On April 11 and 12, 2025 the 129th Annual Kan-
sas State Convention was held in Salina, KS with 40 
members attending.  On Friday, April 11, Registration 
began and from 1:00 – 3:00 pm art and photography was 
brought in to be judged.  At this same time we worked on 

the service project.  Clubs brought plastic shopping bags from grocery stores, 
drug stores, Walmart, or other places where we shop.  These were laid out flat, 
cut in half and braided and rolled into a ball.  They were crocheted into mats for 
the homeless to sleep on.  It is quite a project. 
 
 There was a special luncheon for the Kansas Club President's.  This 
was enjoyed by nine Club Presidents. 
 
 There was time spent on training about all of our committees, officers, 
and the individual Clubs under General Federation of Women's Clubs of Kansas. 
 
 As we reach summer, let's keep working on our projects,  make our 
plans for our meetings starting in September, mark your calendars for 
September 18-21 GFWC Mississippi Valley Region Convention in 
Nebraska and on September 5-6, 2025 mark your calendars for the 
Kansas Fall Board Meeting in Newton, KS.  
 
 Let's all continue to follow the “Yellow Brick Road”  in our GFWC 
work in Kansas.  There is much for each of us to do. Thank you so 
much for all the work that each of you accomplish 
 
 Sabra Clarke, GFWC Kansas President 
 sabrajc4@gmail.com  (785) 798-7554 
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 Hi from Clay Center!! Summer has started and the kids are out of school. The municipal swimming 
pool will be opened in a week. This means that we have had our GFWC of Kansas State Convention. We 
missed having our International President, Suellen Brazil, with us for the weekend. Her transportation was 
cancelled, and she couldn’t get to us. You missed the convention? You should sincerely think about attend-
ing the Fall Board Meeting in Newton on September 5th and 6th . I will be sorry to miss. 
 
 Summer also means I will very soon be preparing for the International GFWC Annual Convention 
in Atlanta starting June 6. The one aspect of attending that I am uncomfortable with is what to wear. I know 
many people who love preparing their wardrobe for traveling. I do not. I struggle. I don’t like shopping for 
clothes for myself or putting outfits together. I need Geranimals for adults. Also I find a few pieces I like 
and can wear anywhere and end up wearing them out. I will start in the morning with clean clothes. I might 
attend a meeting, stop at my garden and pull a few weeds (or more), brush our German Shepard (get fur all 
over me), fix a meal (maybe get a bit on me) do the dishes, and go for a walk. It drives my husband crazy. 
Chip has a great sense of style. He is my clothing resource. 
 
 There is a reason I am talking about my lack of clothing sense. I like to have those reliable pieces I 
can go to. I also depend on having resources to fall back on. GFWC has great resources for our clubs! Most 
clubs are struggling with membership numbers. My club is no different. We discovered that in Manhattan 
are no different. There is a GFWC handout taped to my office wall “Let Everyone Know We are GFWC!” I 
don’t remember where I got it. But it is a great resource we can keep going back to.  
 
 LET EVERYONE KNOW WE ARE GFWC! 
 
 1. Leave brochures and flyers at your local Chamber of Commerce Office for 
 membe4rs of your community to read about all the wonderful things we do. 
 2. Have a 3 minute elevator speech for when someone asks you “What is GFWC?” You are pre
 pared. 
 3. Use social media to get the word out – local newspapers, Facebook, Instagram – be sure to in
 clude pictures of your events & fundraisers and to use the GFWC logo! 
 4. Use banners, signs, matching club t-shirts, hats, aprons, or scarfs when are out in the community 
 – be sure to have the GFWC logo on clothing! 
 
 Living the Volunteer Spirit! 
 Joanna Treas, GFWC Kansas President Elect and Membership Chairman 
  

President-Elect 
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 A few friendly reminders to all of our Kansas Clubs as we pause our monthly meetings for the 
summer: 
. 
 *** If your club has elected new officers for the upcoming club year, please send me that 
information. It helps keep the State Directory up to date and correct. On the website, 
ww.gfwcofkansas.com, there is a form available. (Note: our website changed from a .org address to a .com 
address) You are welcome to use that form, or if you prefer, please email me the information at 
mohmes1@gmail.com. I’ll need the name, address, and contact information for each of your newly elected 
officers. 
 *** I handed out at the State Convention in Salina, (or mailed if not in attendance) updated 
Club Membership Rosters. Please update the name, mailing address, telephone number, and 
email address for each member of your Club if there have been changes. Add all info for any 
NEW members, and indicate any member that has been dropped, moved, etc. from your 
Roster. Club dues are $25 per member and are due June 1, 2025. The updated Membership 
Roster and your check for dues should be mailed to me at: Margaret Ohmes, 750 South Oak St, 
Gardner, KS 66030. Please remember to keep a copy of your Club Roster for your records. 
 I am always happy to give any assistance I can to clubs at any time. Please feel free to contact 
me with questions, suggestions, or thoughts on anything that will make our clubs more 
productive and our goals easier to attain. 
 
 Have a Wonderful Summer! 
 Margaret Ohmes, GFWC of Kansas Secretary 

 
 
 
 

Hello Kansas Clubwomen, 

 It was great to see many of you at our State Convention.  We had a lot of fun, but we also had some 

learning opportunities. One of the things we went over was how to gather club volunteer hours and to com-

pile them into the Club Statistical forms. At the Fall Board meeting we will talk about how to write the nar-

rative or story that describes the club projects that those statistics represent. This is especially critical when 

writing the narrative for Club Creativity Award submissions that are submitted to our International Chair-

men..  

 In the meantime, I hope you have a great summer in preparation for another busy club year. 

 Linda Loyd  
 GFWC of Kansas Vice President 

Vice President 
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 Kansas Convention was held in April at the Quality Inn & Suites in Salina, KS. We had 42 mem-
bers, and two boosters registered to attend. We were all sadly disappointed when our special guest, Suel-
len Brazil, GFWC International President’s flight was cancelled, and she was unable to join us! Unfortu-
nately, we also had two members who were ill that were unable to attend. 
 Our State President, Sabra Clarke, and the Executive Committee planned interesting fundraising 
events (Live Purse Auction, Marketplace, and Silent Auction), as well as several learning opportunities 
for attendees. The service project hosted by Vice-President Linda Loyd, taught us how to make the 
“plarn” 
(plastic yarn) from plastic shopping bags and crochet it into sleeping mats for the homeless. We would 
like to say a special thank you to Booster, John Rothaus (GFWC Athena Club), for being our auctioneer 
for the Purse Auction and making it so much fun! Also, to Connie Allnutt, member of Wamego Study 
Club, for being our official cashier at the Marketplace! Great job Connie and John! I would like to thank 
the State Officers and Chairmen for their work on and for the GFWC State Convention. They all put in a 
lot of time and effort. Great job, Officers and Chairmen! 
 
 Gross profit from the Kansas State Convention, after paying for meeting rooms and meals for Fri-
day and Saturday, was $1,090.79. Those funds were divided as follows: 
 Citizenship Fund (Silent Auction) - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -$ 289.00 
 MVR Start Up Fund for 2026 (Raffle, Ornaments) $ 255.00 
 General Fund (Marketplace, Purse Auction) - - - - - - - - - - $ 488.14 
 Snacks for Convention $ 58.65 
 
 The Financial Statement for the GFWC of Kansas fiscal year of 4/01/2024 thru 3/31/2025 was 
presented in the form of a Balance Sheet and Income Statement with a Summarized Treasurer’s Report 
for the same period at GFWC State Convention and questions were answered. Monthly Financial Reports 
and a 
complete listing of entries (Receipts and Warrants) are given at the end of every month to the State Offic-
ers. All reports are balanced with the reconciled bank statement cash balance every month. 
 Please remember if you or your club have questions regarding the financial statements of GFWC 
of KANSAS, please contact me. I am always happy to provide a copy for you or explain any questions 
you might have. 
 
 “What you do makes a difference, and you have to decide what kind of difference you want to 
make.” --Jane Goodall 
 
 Linda Krebs 
 GFWC of Kansas Treasurer 
 lindafredkrebs@gmail.com 
  

Treasurer 
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 Savannah Scarbrough is the LEADS Candidate for Kansas this year.  Sa-
vannah will be attending the Leadership Education and Development Seminar on 
the day prior to the GFWC Convention June 7-9 in Atlanta, Georgia.  Although 
LEADS is just a one-day event, the lessons taught at this seminar last forev-
er.  From conflict management to public speaking, the specific subject matter of 
LEADS changes based on feedback from participants, but the seminar teaches 
skills to ensure graduates have the tools necessary to be successful GFWC lead-
ers.  Although LEADS is focused on helping clubwomen rise as leaders in 
GFWC, the skills gained from this seminar can also be applied in all areas of life. 
Every year GFWC allows each state to send one member to LEADS.  There is no 
cost for the seminar which is held at the site of the International Conven-
tion.  Next year (2026) the convention will be held in Scottsdale, AZ.  Think 
about it......talk to President Sabra or Kathy Baker, Leadership Chairman for 
more information on attending and the application process.    
 
 Kathy Baker,   
 GFWC of Kansas Leadership Chairman 

 

 

 

Leads Candidate 
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Education and Libraries 

Hello!  My name is Peg Chapin, and I am the Education and Libraries State GFWC representative.  
I am a member and president of the Modern Pioneer Club in Washington, Kansas.  My husband Mark and 
I are both retired.  I worked in healthcare as a medical laboratory technician for 40 plus years and mark 
was owner/manager of Washington Lumber.    We have 3 children and our 4 grandchildren range in ages 
3-25!   

 
 Education and Libraries go hand in hand.  Both care about the preservation of cultures and their 

history, quench curiosity and everyone - no matter the age - is affected by both.  Both promote literacy, 
communication and open the world to us.   

 
A few places that information comes from are libraries, schools, the internet, legislature, books 

and the press reader app.  If you don’t have this app, I would consider trying it out.  It’s an easy download 
and all sorts of info will come to you.  Newspapers and magazines are available on the app if you would 
like to subscribe.   

 
Libraries are the best places to trust.  They are never one-sided, never take political sides, they 

present the facts, and they are relevant in an ever-changing world. (Instagram positive notes) 
 
May you never regret a day in your life - good days give you happiness, bad days give you experi-

ence, worst days give you lessons, and best days give you memories.  May you always know that there is 
always something to be grateful for. (Instagram positive notes) 

 
Peg Chapin 
Education & Libraries Chairman 
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Music Audition Results 

 Another successful Music Audition has been completed with five very happy students walking away, 
each with a $500 Scholarship which they can use for additional education or a Music Camp. Winners were: 
 
 Piano:  Annabelle Hansard—Wamego Ad Astra Club 
  Sean Connelly—Ladies Reading Club, Junction City 
  Ellie Connelly—Ladies Reading Club, Junction City 
 
 Flute: Elizabeth Larson—Joanna Treas, GFWC President Elect0 
 
 Girls Voice: Charlie Yungeberg—GFWC Modern Pioneers, Washington0 
 
 A big “Thank You” to all the students who put in hours of practice to compete...to the parents and 
teachers who supported them...then to the GFWC Clubs and members who encourage these students to pur-
sue their dreams. Also a Thank You to First Baptist Church of Junction City who provides a place to audi-
tion. 
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State Arts, Photography, and Crafts Contest Results  

 A highlight of the State Convention is the student and Clubwoman art. We had 42 pieces of stu-
dent art from four clubs. The items were creative, beautiful, whimsical, and presented a message. Club-
woman marveled over the talent of these high school students. 
       Best of Show was awarded to Kalea Williams, a senior from Hutchinson High School, sponsored 
by the GFWC Questers of Hutchinson. Kalea created a colorful ceramic piece, titled “Dino” with a hidden 
opening on its back.   
       People’s Choice was awarded to Brianne Finchan, “Butterfly” from Washington County High 
School, sponsored by Washington Modern Pioneers Study Club. Brianne presented a colorful butterfly 
and water lilies on a dark blue background in her drawing. 
       We enjoyed many drawings, paintings, sculptures, and ceramics from Ad Astra Club, Questers of 
Hutchinson, Shakespeare Club of Waterville, and Washington Modern Pioneers. Thank you for your en-
tries. 
       There were three photographs and one quilt entered in the Clubwoman division. The quilt received 
a blue ribbon and was created by a member of the Ad Astra Club.  
 Karen DeCou 
 Arts and Crafts Chairman 
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State Library Board 

  Nothing Novel about NoveList 
 

Per its web site, the State Library of Kansas “maintains digital databases for state agencies and re-
search and historical databases for the general public. Digital collections also include eBooks, audiobooks, 
and online resources for Kansans.”  These are great resources for all Kansans and well beyond what any 
individual or library could afford. 

 
 A visit to the site at https://library.ks.gov/home shows a tab marked Kansans and a link labelled as 
Databases.  A simple click on it reveals a list of seventy-seven resources that are available to all through 
the subscription power of the library.  They cover everything from A to Z or at least W, as it begins with 
the tool Academic Search Premier and winds up with WorldCat First Search.  Midway through the list is a 
resource of particular interest to readers known as NoveList Plus.  It offers a wealth of information on 
books and authors and is a respected tool that helps guide readers to their next great read. 
 

In addition to helping identify and locate titles by certain authors or on specific topics, NoveList 
also assists readers with the more subjective aspects of books, aka The Feels of reading. In addition to ex-
ploring genres, it also includes sections like “I’m in the mood for books that are….” where users can dig a 
little deeper and match titles to their current state of mind.  This includes looking for titles that are fast 
paced and funny, have moving or sympathetic characters, are suspenseful and unputdownable, etc.  It co-
vers all ages, from adults to teens to early readers.  

 
One area of narrowing the field that is near and dear to many readers hearts is finding titles that are 

similar in some respects to those they have read and enjoyed, aka the read-alikes.  That is, fans who just 
can’t get enough of a particular author but are all caught up on what he or she has written so far, can tide 
themselves over until the next release with other works that bear a resemblance to their fave.  

 
For example, the legions of Freida McFadden fans waiting for their turn at her latest title can find a 

list of authors identified as read-alikes for her work.  Nine are currently on that last and range from Rachel 
Howzell Hall to Mary Kubica to Joy Fielding to Alafair Burke.  In the meantime, Clive Cussler devotees 
could discover the like of Peter Benchley, Douglas Preston, Matthew Reilly and James Rollins.  In addi-
tion to keeping the pages turning, this voyage of discovery can also introduce readers to authors they’ve 
never tried before and possibly a whole new list of titles for their must-read notebooks.  

 
NoveList also offers a multitude of lists and categorizations that readers often use to help them 

make their reading choices.  This includes a monthly reading challenge, lists of must reads and titles/
authors that are currently trending.  For the latter that includes sections on Best Bets for Book Clubs, Cozy 
Reads, Romantasy, Senior Sleuths, and more.  

 
 In the world of web resources and databases, books and their readers continue to hold an important 
place in the realm.  Their priority is evidenced by the inclusion of NoveList in the statewide subscriptions 
and the recognition of its importance by the State Library of Kansas.     
 
 Susan Moyer 
 State Library Board Appointee                                      
  
 
 

https://library.ks.gov/home
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Health and Wellness 

 (GFWC Health & wellness Site) The Alzheimer’s Association® is the leading voluntary health organiza-
tion in Alzheimer’s care, support and research and an affiliate of GFWC.  The Association addresses this crisis by 
providing education and support to the millions who face dementia every day, while advancing critical research 
toward methods of treatment, prevention and, ultimately, a cure. 
  Start or join a GFWC Walk to End Alzheimer’s National Team Held annually in more than 600 communi-
ties nationwide, Walk to End Alzheimer’s® is the world’s largest fundraiser for Alzheimer’s care, support and 
research. Help GFWC continue its impact by forming teams and raising funds for Walks across the country. Par-
ticipate:  
 *Visit alz.org/GFWC and select “start a team,” or if your club already has a team registered, select “join a 
team” and find the team name you would like to join.  
 *Find your local Walk by entering your ZIP code and select the Walk nearest to you and register.  
 * Help make Alzheimer’s a national priority by writing, calling, emailing or visiting government officials. 
Your level of commitment is completely flexible to fit your schedule, style and skills. No matter how you want to 
get involved, you can make your voice heard,  
 June is Alzheimer’s and Brain Awareness Month 
  November is National Family Caregivers Month 
  Stay connected Sign up for the Association’s free e-newsletter (alz.org/enews). Every Wednesday, you’ll 
receive the latest information on Alzheimer’s care and support, advances in research, and inspirational stories and 
resources for people living with the disease and their caregivers. 
 
5 Tips for summer Wellness and a happy and healthy summer 
 With warm weather, sunshine, and plenty of outdoor activities, the summer season offers outstanding op-
portunities to improve your overall health and wellness – and perhaps cross a few items off your summer bucket 
list at the same time! 

Have Fun (or Just Relax) in the Sun   Get outdoors often, even if just to relax in a hammock or chaise 
lounger. If possible, seek opportunities to work outdoors. For example, if your workplace has an out-
door break area, you could work from your laptop at a patio table.  

Don’t forget your sunscreen 
Stay Hydrated 
Go for a walk Per the National Heart Association, walking at a brisk pace for at least 150 minutes a week 

helps you think and feel better 
Meditate Daily Meditation offers myriad wellness benefits, and during the summer, you can meditate out-

doors to immerse yourself in the sun’s warmth and the sounds of the season.  
 
  Sharon Teagarden-King 

Health and Wellness Chairman 
 
\ 

 
 

 
 

 News articles for the next issue of the Kansas Clubwoman are due October 20, 2025. Please re-
member that the new due dates are October 20, February 20, and May 20.  I will send a reminder prior 
to each due date, but please send your articles whenever you have them. I maintain a working copy of 
each issue. Don’t forget to include photos. They add a lot of fun and interest to our newsletter. 
 
 Linda Loyd, Editor 
 lindaloyd05@gmail.com 

GFWC Kansas Clubwoman Next Issue 

https://web.archive.org/web/20240302140729/https:/www.heart.org/en/healthy-living/fitness/walking/why-is-walking-the-most-popular-form-of-exercise
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GFWC Classics Veteran Cross Installation 

 May 24th. 2025. Crosses (380) were placed on the Veteran's Plot, Oak Hill Cemetery Lawrence, 
Kansas by the GFWC Classics, Lawrence.  White crosses were made by two Classic's Boosters, Rick 
Moore and Bob Schwartz. Crosses were adorned in four work sessions by members, with a red and blue 
flower and bow.  Veterans Committee Chairperson, Margaret Barnes introduced this project years ago 
when 25 crosses were made and placed, then in year two 135 were made and placed; culminating to a total 
of 380 crosses this year.  Nearly every veteran's grave was decorated with a cross in the Veteran Cemetery 
Plot.    

Classics Installation Group 

Brenda Rezac and Bob Schwarz inspect crosses. 
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 Summer is here and time to begin planning our new club year!  What an exciting venture.  Our Year-
book Committee will start working on plans for each of our meetings, but, first, we would like to tell you 
about our last few meetings of this club year! 
 February was Wamego Study Club’s (WSC) Library Appreciation Month.  We  met at the 
Wamego Public Library and had an author and illustrator as our guest speaker!  Michele Johnson wrote and 
illustrated three separate children’s books about Wamego.  Those titles are  Honor Flight:  Honoring our 
Heroes, Mr. Gator & Friends, and  Wamego Exploring the Place We Call Home.   Ms. Johnson explained 
to us about the process of writing, illustrating, and getting her books 
published.  They are all three fun, bright books that every child 
would love to have read to them!  The three books are for sale at the 
Wamego Public Library. As part of our annual Wamego Library Ap-
preciation Month project, we donated $204.40 for the library’s sum-
mer children’s programs and general use funds.   
 The Museum of Art + Light, Manhattan, KS, was our club’s 
“field trip” in March.  It was a special group trip with our members 
enjoying the multi-sensory, state-of-the-art 21,500 sq. ft experience 
of Auguste Renoir’s works, family photos and archival footage to tell 
his story.  This exhibit uses more than 300 digital images of the 
artist’s life and art to completely immerse the visitor!  “Renoir: A 
Luminous Evolution” is on display until August 31, 2025 at the 
Museum of Art + Light in Manhattan, Kansas, 316 Pierre Street. 
The other floors of the Museum showcased digital art, as well as 
more traditional forms, and sculpture pieces.  Discussion and refresh-
ments were enjoyed at Radina’s Bakehouse before our group re-
turned to Wamego.  Our club members felt enlightened and uplifted 
by the experience of art, education, and culture! 

 WSC met on April 21, 2025  for our annual Leadership Recogni-
tion and Salad Luncheon.  Following the delicious lunch, our club offic-
ers were introduced and installed for the upcoming year.  Officers will 
remain the same, but we would like to thank them for their work this cur-
rent year and welcome them as officers again for 2025-2026.  They 
are  President – Barbara Lippman, V. President – Carolyn Mathews, 
Treasurer – Terry Carlson, and Secretary – Mary Jean Peter-
son.  Thank you for stepping up to lead our GFWC Wamego Study Club! 
President Barbara Lippman gave a report on the GFWC Yellow Brick 
Road, Kansas State Convention in Salina on April 11-12, 2025.  She em-
phasized how much she learned about GFWC, specifically and in general, 
and she reported on the GFWC of Kansas Top Ten Projects. 

 Penny Pockets were collected and members voted to give the donation of the $55.00 to the Wamego 
Historical Society and Museum.  Penny Pockets  is a project which began four years ago.  A few times a 
year, our members bring “pocket change” they have accumulated since the last collection and vote on how 
the funds should be used in the community. 
 
 Linda Krebs, Communication Chairman 
 GFWC Wamego Study Club 
 
 
 

GFWC Wamego Study Club 
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 The GFWC Athena Club completed our 
club year with our annual salad luncheon. Our spe-
cial guest was our scholarship winner, Chelsea 
Waterman. The club awards a $500 scholarship 
every year to a graduating Gardner Edgerton sen-
ior. 

 One of GFWC Athena Club’s  projects is 
collecting donations for Gardner’s Meadowbrook 
Rehabilitation Hospital. Donations include cloth-
ing, books, magazines, puzzles, games, craft items, 
and plastic hangers. 

 The GFWC Athena Club has our own ESO 
Book Group that meets separately from our regular 
meetings including through the summer. We choose 
our list of books for the year which is included in our 
club program book. Then we meet at a local sand-
wich shop for our book discussion and a snack. In 
May we read “The Women” by Kristen Hannah 
which we highly recommend. You might consider 
starting a book group in your club. Attending book 
discussions count toward your ESO reading levels. 

Kathy Baker 
Athena Club President 
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 The month of March saw 10 Ad 
Astra members participating in the annual 
Read Across America celebration at Cen-
tral Elementary in Wamego, Kansas.  This 
is the 8th year Ad Astra has participated in 
the event.  The community and teachers 
are so happy that we continue to volunteer 
for this activity.  Ad Astra was able to re-
ceive a Thrivent grant to purchase paper-
back books for each child in attendance.  
Thank you, Joan Meyer for applying for 
this grant. 
 
 

  March also saw Ad Astra represented at the GFWC Kansas State Music 
Auditions. Annabelle Hansard, from Manhattan, studies at the Flint Hills Acade-
my of Music in Wamego. She won a $500 scholarship for her piano audition.  Her 
mother, sister, myself, (Joanie Doperalski) and instructor, Alan Bell represented 
Annabelle.  
 March is National Quilt Month. Michelle Crisler, local quilter and quilt 
guild member, presented a program to our club displaying her Bargello quilts. 
Bargello quilts are created by using a technique 
of joining long, narrow, fabric strips sewn to-
gether to create a pattern. They often resemble 
waves or spirals. It is a historical tradition of the 
Bargello Palace in Florence, Italy.  Donna 
Goehring, Ad Astra member is also a member of 
the quilt guild and displayed her Bargello quilt.  

They are both very active in the local quilt guilds and festivals. 
 

Club President, Joane 
Doperalski,  attended 
GFWC State Conven-
tion in April.  Reports, 
certificates, infor-
mation, and ideas were 
shared with Club members at our April meeting.   
Central Elementary held a Retirement Reception for 
Rusty, the Reading Dog in May.  Rusty and Kathy 
Freeze, Ad Astra Club member, have been reading to 
students at Central 
Elementary in 

Wamego since 2019. Rusty and Kathy are a registered therapy team through 
Pet Partners.  Rusty has his Therapy Dog title from the American Kennel Club.  
The Read to Me program is through Pet Partners.  Rusty will be missed by all.  
Students greeted Rusty on the playground at Central and offered him his favor-
ite snack, watermelon.  Rusty received lots of hugs from students at the party. 
 
  

Submitted by Club President: Joanie Doperalski 

 

Wamego Ad Astra 
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 Maple Hill research club met on February 11, 2025 and plated up a variety of homemade cookies 
that were then distributed to Maple Hill residents over the age of 80 for a Valentine’s Day treat.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 GFWC Alma Ladies Reading Circle hosted the GFWC of Kansas State Officers and GFWC Maple 

Hill Research Club March 13 at the Brandt House in Alma which has recently been restored.  Built in 

1887, the limestone hotel has an amazing history and is starting a new chapter.  Clubwomen toured the 

beautiful facility and had a chance to reconnect with each other.    

 

The 100 year celebration for this club will be held in 2025 and 
plans are being made to put together a meeting with guests to help 
celebrate this occasion.  

Pictured left to right is Elaine Demuth, Maxine Bronough, Linda 
Raine, Louise Deiter and Fawn Matney.  

GFWC Maple Hill 
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GFWC Alma Ladies Reading Circle 
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  Incoming 2025-2026 Ladies Reading Club officers in   
stalled at May 8 luncheon 
L to R: Susan Moyer, Treasurer; Jolene Stackhouse, Secre-
tary; Marilyn Smith, Vice President; Mary Hogan, President 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 At the Ladies Reading Club annual Scholarship Day lunch-

eon on May 8, 2025, the Club awarded two academic $500 scholar-

ships to Gracie Erichsen and Cassidy Miller for their outstanding 

leadership essay submissions. Congratulations to both graduating 

JCHS seniors! **Scholastic recognition began with a luncheon in 

1960, continuing for 50 years.  The Club then voted to provide 

scholarships for JCHS students which continues today. 

 
   

    150th Anniversary dinner   ·   Ladies Reading Club of Junction City   ·   Est 1875 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Ladies Reading Club Established 1875 
The Ladies Reading Club bench at Homer’s Pond public walking 
trail was restored this past fall.  It was originally placed in its loca-
tion by the Club in 1989. LaDonna Junghans and crew handled 
the upgrade!  
 
 

         

Junction City Ladies Reading Club 
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GFWC Kansas State Convention, April 11-12, 2025 
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